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0 The Hon Shaun Leane MP

Minister for Local Government

Minister for Suburban Development

Minister for Veterans

121 Exhibition Street
Melbourne, Victoria 3000
Telephone: 03 8392 2202
DX210074

Mr Peter Smith
Chief Executive Officer
Port Phillip City Council
99a Carlisle Street
STKILDA VIC 3182

Ref: MBR043000
"*MBR040833*"

Dear Mr Smith

I am pleased to approve, on varied terms to what was in the application, Port Phillip City Council's
request to enter into a contract with Four Seasons Waste Pty Ltd for the following services:

Residential Kerbside Waste Collection

Residential Kerbside Recycle Collection
• Hard Waste and Dumped Rubbish Collection

Enclosed is the instrument of approval allowing Council to enter into a contract at any time from the
date of approval until 30 June 2022 (inclusive).

I note the council's advice that the proposed arrangement will allow for alignment of the contracted
collection services with implementation of the kerbside systems required under the Recycling Victoria
policy.

The Local Government Act 2020 removes the requirement for councils to seek exemptions from
procurement requirements from 1 July 2021. After this time, councils will be required to comply with
their procurement policies, which must be in place by 31 December 2021.

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Leighton Vivian, Senior Manager
Innovation and Performance, Department of Jobs, Precincts and Regions, by telephone on (03)8624
3020 or via email at leightQn.yivian^delwD.vic.aoy.ay,

Yours sincerely

The Hon Shaun Leane MP
Minister for Local Government
Minister for Suburban Development
Minister for Veterans

Date: 16/09/2020

End: Instrument of Approval



LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1989
SECTION 186

APPROVAL OF ARRANGEMENTS

I, Shaun Leane, Minister for Local Government, pursuant to section 186(5)(c) of the Local
Government Act 1989, approve the arrangements for Port Phillip City Council to contract
directly with Four Seasons Waste Pty Ltd for the following services from the date of approval
until 30 June 2022:

Residential Kerbside Waste Collection

Residential Kerbside Recycle Collection
Hard Waste and Dumped Rubbish Collection

For the purposes of this approval, I note the council's advice that the proposed arrangement
will allow for alignment of the contracted collection services with implementation of the
kerbside systems required under the Recycling Victoria policy.

The Hon Shaun Leane MP
Minister for Local Government

16/09/2020
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